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MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL :
Dear Families,

As we come to the end of Term 5, I am reflecting on the brilliant progress that our pupils have made during this particularlybusy half-term. It has been a delight to see children 
writing and editing stories, tackling mathematical problems, playing musical instruments, taking part in sporting activities and reading with great pleasure across the whole 
curriculum. Our children are such confident communicators and it is always a pleasure to listen to them talking in-depth about their learning when I walk around the school.

As part of our 'Reading for Pleasure' focus this year, it has been wonderful to welcome our new Reading Tutor into school this week as part of a Government funded campaign to 
support reading during this year. The children are really enjoying their daily reading session. The activities are designed to improve reading skills, fluency, comprehension, 
spelling and phonics. Can I also say thank you to all families for supporting the children with reading at home. We have given out so many reading reward bands across the 
school this term which is great to see.

Over the last week or so, it has been so beneficial and rewarding for us to share and celebrate our children's work with other schools in the Avanti Trust and also with local Bristol 
schools. As a whole staff team, we were delighted to share our children's successes across each year group and talked with great pride about the positive attitudes that they 
have towards their learning. The children's progress and love of writing is evident in their books as well as in their animated conversations. Authors of the future without a 
doubt!

Thank you to all staff, parents and especially children for making this term a term to remember. Do find the time to relax with your families over the next week and enjoy the 
warmer weather. 

We will see you all in Term 6. Very best wishes to you all.

Yours Faithfully,

Mr Milum @SchoolAvanti



RECEPTION

Orchid class have had a great last week of term 5! They have been busy coming up with their own characters and story ideas. We had a great carpet discussion 
around this and then the children went on to create their own puppets. I was so impressed with the engagement that on Tuesdaywe bought out a puppet show stage 
and the children have taken full advantage of that this week. I have witnessed many brilliant, imaginative puppet shows. Somechildren challenged themselves 
further by writing out their story.
We have been practicing our sentences writing using whiteboards and all the children have wowed me with their determination and resilience. They are beginning to 
work more independently and challenge themselves.
The class have spent lots of time outside this week using their wonderful imaginations. The children are developing their communication and language skills by 
interacting in lots of imaginative play.

I hope you all have a fantastic half term!

Miss Griffith

CLASS UPDATES



DAFFODIL

What a brilliant last week of Term 5 we have had!
In English we have been creating non-chronological reports about the creatures that live in Bristol harbourside.
The children have been learning facts about Eels, Bream and Pike.
During this Maths this week, we continued learning about fractions and finding and recognising half.
We concluded our RE learning this term by creating a patchwork quilt with pictures of 'where we belong', it was fantastic to see the children 
talk about where they feel that they belong.
Not to mention, our fantastic Pirate Day, we have created our own pirate names, wrote messages in a bottle and created our own Pirate ships.

Have a fantastic half term, hopefully with lots of sunshine!

Mrs Osborn and Miss Rollason



SUNFLOWER

Hello Sunflower families,

This week Year 2 children have continued to shine. Each week we are blown away as the children's attitudes towards their learning continues to grow.

In English we have been focusing on poetry. On Wednesday we went on a spring walk around the school grounds to gain inspiration before returning to the 
classroom to write a spring poem.

In maths we have been learning about money and have been focusing on coins - from 1p to £2. Children have experimented with making different amounts with the 
fewest coins and identifying amounts that are greater than and less than each other.

In Art each week this term we have learnt about and practised different art techniques to produce a seasonal effect on a tree template. We have used collage, 
pointillism, rubbings, water colours and wax. This week children carefully cut out their trees and stuck them together to make a free-standing seasonal tree 
sculpture.

This week we say goodbye to Patrick and family and wish them luck on their adventure. We also welcome Otis and family to Sunflower Class.

Have a wonderful half term everyone. Finger crossed for sunshine!

Miss Roberts and Miss Line



IRIS
Dear Year 3 children and families,

Well done on another fabulous term year 3. You have all worked incredibly hard and it's really clear to see the effort you are all putting in daily.
We have created some persuasive leaflets for Dragonland. The children came up with some really interesting and really creative ideas for attractions and facilities. 
They also used rhetorical questions to convince people to come and visit.

In Maths we have been learning about the properties of 2D shapes. We have been learning all about the different angles and parallel and perpendicular lines. The 
children all had a go at drawing the different shapes in their books using the properties that they learnt.

In Art, we have continued to work on developing our clay skills. We used air drying clay to make all sorts of different shaped bowls and we used lollipop stick to add 
decorative drawings around the outside.

I hope that you all have a very restful half term, you have definitely earnt it. Fingers crossed the sun sticks around.

Miss Butterfield-West



FOXGLOVE

Dear Parents and Carers,

What a marvellous week in Foxglove class. The children have worked so incredibly hard on writing non-chronological reports on an imaginary 
creature. They have focused on including a range of SPAG features they have been learning, including ; fronted adverbials, different sentence 
starters, similes and the most exciting adjectives they can think of.
In Maths, we have made links with our prior learning to complete tasks in division, perimeter and area. Today, we have used our knowledge of 
co-ordinates to make pirate maps, we hope you enjoy sharing them with us. Make sure you start on the x axis!
This week we have learnt about the Battle of Hastings and how it resulted in the end of the Vikings overall reign of England. The children had 
great fun making their Viking inspired Brooches and used some new coding functions that allowed them to make some complicated shapes on 
the computer. Everybody also had a go at thinking about important people to them and making collages to represent those special people.

Mrs Blackwell and Miss Silverthorne
(Miss Williams and Miss Lamb)



SNAPDRAGON

Dear Families,
The end of another term, it’s flown past. I can’t believe we are going to be starting the last term together. Term six will be a very busy term, 
swimming lessons, music lessons continue, transition visits for the year six children, activity week etc. We are also doing work around healthy 
eating, hopefully we will be able to do some taste testing if new covid rules allow.
One of the topics next term does involve sex education, which is done at a very age-appropriate level. It is an area where you have the right to 
withdraw your child from some of the lessons. There will be a ‘Google poll’ going out to you regarding this. If you would like any information 
about the school policy on the teaching of this topic, please let me know.
This week has seen the children work very well in Maths; they have been solving problems about volume which has been a very good chance to 
practice their multiplication skills. Our English lessons have been based around writing a diary entry about the Trojan war, I have enjoyed reading 
the fantastic language used.
Have a fantastic half-term, hopefully the sun will be shining,
and you can all enjoy some family time together.
Mr Youngs



CRAFT

This week we have been continuing to work on our houses - adding windows and doors , roofs, tiles and bricks. The children’s individual ideas 
and creativity mean that every house in the village is wonderfully unique!

Mrs Hopkins



In Term 6, we will be completing our Relationships and Sex Education 
learning across the school. These lessons are crucial for our children to 
learn about the changes that happen to our bodies as we get older and 
what healthy relationships are, with safe and trusted adults.

If you would like to see the content that is taught across each year group, 
please follow the link to the Avanti Gardens School website. You will find an 
overview for the subjects and a Parental Consultation for you to share your 
views. Please ensure any views are shared by Monday 7th June 2021.

https://avantiorg.sharepoint.com/:p:/s/AvantiGardens-BusinessSupportTeam/ETCD66nvbYJJsIxx-FnlZisBPYNf9DAufuULwHEQT_5Mew?e=GIHk9f


WOW OF THE WEEK 

EYFS:
WOW work: This week's WOW work goes to Charlie and Thomas. 
Both boys have worked incredibly hard in our phonics lessons this 
week and should be super proud of themselves. They have shown an 
increased focus and as a result are beginning
to write much more confidently. 
Keep it up in term 6!

Year 1:

This week's WOW work goes to Wulf, who has shown great 
enthusiasm for Fractions. He independently found all the way he can 
make halves in a variety of shapes.

WOW OF THE WEEK



Year 2:

This week's wow work goes to Ember. She has shown amazing 
enthusiasm and focus across all areas of learning. We were 
particularly impressed with Ember's Spring poetry.

We think you will enjoy it too.

I love Spring.
It is so fun.
I always grin.
I play in the sun.

Buzzing in the trees, I see bees.
I love to have adventures.
I feel a gentle breeze.
I look around. I love seeing nature.

Year 3:

This week's wow work goes to Luna for her work in Geometry. 
Luna was very careful and precise when drawing the 2D shapes 
in her books, she took extra care in making sure that her lines 
were straight. She also did a fabulous job identifying the 
properties of the different shapes, she was able to comment on 
the angles, whether lines were equal or unequal and also if the 
shape had any lines of symmetry. Well done Luna, excellent 
work.



Year 4:

This week's WOW work goes to Zaki! This week in Foxglove 
class we have been exploring Perimiter and Area. Zaki 
completed some amazing independent work finding the area 
of different rectangular shapes. Well done Zaki - keep up the 
great work!

Year 5/6:

Ena has worked very hard this week on her multiplication skills 
in order to solve the volume of shapes. I have been really 
impressed with her perseverance and the fact that she has 
been able to talk through how to solve the problems. Really 
pleased to see her confidence growing



SPORTING CHANCE

Hello everyone,
We are nearly at the end of term 5, how the time has flown! With half term in mind, we hope that you all have a lovely break and
enjoy some dry weather. If would like some help to keep up your activity levels whilst off school, then head to our website to view 
the online Family Bootcamp sessions and Virtual Yoga. https://www.sportingchance-csp.co.uk/lockdown-videos

Year Reception (Friday) - Ball Skills - INSET DAY
Year 1 (Friday) - Ball Skills - INSET DAY
Year 2 (Monday) - Athletics - ’The Avanti Olympics’ - we combined all the skills we have learnt this term from running, jumping, 
and throwing events and competed with and against each other. Patrick was todays PE Champion because he was always on task 
and kept his focus. In todays yoga we also adopted an Olympic theme with some Asian music to hell reflect the culture of this
summers’ Olympic host nations.
Year 3 (Tuesday) - Athletics - As per year 2s session on Monday we competed today in the Avanti Olympics! Eva was our 
PE Champion for her consistent politeness, showing good team spirit, and always supporting her team. Well done!
Year 4 (Wednesday) - Athletics - Todays session focused on sprinting and reaction times together with some relay races. PE 
Champion was Olivia her fantastic team work and working sensibly all lesson.
Year 5/6 (Thursday) - Athletics - As per the year 4 session we worked on sprinting and relays. We practiced timing out partners 
using stopwatches using sprint starts. Ava was the PE Champion for taking a full part in the lesson and engaging so positivel y 
throughout. Keep out up.

Be the best version of you...

Mr Gill, Mr Evans, and Mr Dyer

https://www.sportingchance-csp.co.uk/lockdown-videos


Housepoints review:

ROBINS EAGLES SEAGULLS OWLS

114 112 121 129

Well done to all children for the house points they 
have received over the week.



NOTICES

Sporting Chance Half Term Sports Camp

We have now launched our programme of events for the half term holiday. We will be hosting another Holiday Sports 

Camp at Mangotsfield Primary for children aged 5-11 years (year 1-6). We are open from 830am-330pm each day. 
Here is the schedule…

Tuesday 1st June - Survival Skills - LIMITED SPACES REMAINING

Wednesday 2nd June - Multi-sports Mayhem - LIMITED SPACES REMAINING
Thursday 3rd June - Tag Rugby Showdown

Friday 4th June - Multi-sports Mayhem

For full details please visit the events page of our website

https://www.sportingchance-csp.co.uk/events/2021/06/01/half-term-holiday-sports-camp-2


Eric Carle, the US author of best-selling 
children's book The Very Hungry Caterpillar, has 
died aged 91.

Carle's most famous book, which tells the story 
of a ravenous caterpillar, was published in 1969 
and has sold more than 50 million copies.

The simple but everlasting tale - just 224 words 
long - has been translated into 62 languages.

"For many years, my publisher and editor and I 
did not know the reason for The Very Hungry 
Caterpillar being so popular," he said.

"But over time, I've come to feel that it is a 
book of hope. And it is this hopeful feeling that 
has made it a book readers of all ages enjoy and 
remember."



SUMMER TERM OPTIONs

Grey shorts
Navy (dark blue chequered – NOT light 
blue) gingham pinafore dress

Can you design a lorry to celebrate fresh, healthy food?
Your design could appear on an Aldi lorry and you could win £1,000 Aldi 

vouchers for your school!

See attachment

COMPETITION

To celebrate Tokyo 2020, Aldi and Team GB are challenging young people aged 5–14 to get creative and 
design a lorry that celebrates everything great about fresh, healthy food. The two winners (one from England 
and Wales and one from Scotland) will see their designs on an Aldi lorry and could win £1,000 of Aldi 
vouchers for their school! Please return entries to school by Wednesday 23rd June.
Full terms and conditions can be found here: getseteatfresh.co.uk/about/dal-termsandconditions

Download the forms here 
or ask at Reception:

https://getseteatfresh.co.uk/about/dal-termsandconditions






The first week back is week 2



w/c
24.05.21

Mon Tues Wed Thurs Fri

92.7 %​ 94.8 % 95.9 %​ 93.8 %​ 91.1 %​ 88.2 %



Next Link domestic abuse telephone help 
lines are open 10am – 4pm Monday to Friday

0800 470 0280

Help is also available 24 hours a day, 7 days a 
week on the National Domestic Violence Helpline 

– Freephone 0808 2000 247

0117 903 6444

Anyone can ring First Response if they are concerned 

about a child or young person or if they think they need 

support.

First Response can help in different ways including:
• Providing information, advice and guidance about 

services to help families.

• Making a referral to the Early Help team who can 

provide support to children, young people and families.

• Making a referral to a social work team.

Young Carer Support- Are you worried your child is a 
Young Carer?
Bristol Young Carers Website
https://www.carerssupportcentre.org.uk/young-
carers/
Or speak to Mrs Blackwell in school for accessing 
support for your child

https://www.carerssupportcentre.org.uk/young-carers/


AVANTI GARDENS SOCIAL MEDIA
Avanti Gardens Facebook

Please keep up to date 
with news and 
updates! Do follow us on 
Facebook or Twitter 

using the links above.

Avanti Gardens Twitter

https://www.facebook.com/Avanti-Gardens-School-105365724262410
https://twitter.com/schoolavanti

